
 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                                                                            

Town of Jonesville 

Regular Monthly Meeting 

May 2, 2016 

 

The Town of Jonesville held their regular monthly meeting on Monday, May 2, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. in the 

Jonesville Town Hall. 

 

Those present were as follows: 

 

Council 

Jim Ewing, Mayor 

Brian Huff, Vice-Mayor 

Tony Collier 

A.R. Blevins 

Jerry Harris 

Tommy Livesay 

Jolene Lambert 

Wayne Maness 

George Cridlin, Town Attorney  

 

Absent 

None 

 

Staff 

Amy Willis, Treasurer/Clerk 

Jimmy Cluesman, Town Superintendent 

Terry Sivert, Police Chief 

Brian Bush, Chief Water Plant Operator 

Charlene Schaeffer, Utility Billing Clerk 

 

Visitors 

Louise Carver, Powell Valley News 

Mike Watson 

Kevin Sutherland 

Darian Musick 

Mike Longacre 

 

Brian Huff led the invocation followed by Wayne Maness with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

Mayor Ewing then called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. 

 

Wayne Maness made the motion to approve the agenda; seconded by Jolene Lambert. All in favor, motion 

carries.  

 

A.R. Blevins made the motion to approve the minutes from the last meeting; seconded by Jolene Lambert. 

All in favor, motion carries. 

 

Petitions and Communications-Visitors 

None 

 

Brian Huff made the motion to approve the financial reports; seconded by Wayne Maness. All in favor, 

motion carries. 

 

Tommy Livesay made the motion to approve the bills to be paid; seconded by A.R. Blevins. All in favor, 

motion carries. 



 

 

 

Police Report, Chief Terry Sivert 

Chief Sivert reports 3628 miles patrolled, no maintenance on vehicles. Ten traffic citations written. 90 calls 

answered, 4 motorists assisted with lockouts, 30 arrest (21 Counts of Animal Cruelty, 1 Trespassing, 1 

Possession of schedule II substance, 1 Possesion of Schedule IV Substance, 1 Assault and Battery, 1 Driving 

Suspended 4
th

 Offense, 4 Counts of Welfare Fraud).  Fines Assessed/Collected: $269.00/$912.51 JPD 

assisted County on various calls. Helped citizens in obtaining warrants and orders from magistrate. Assisted 

fire and rescue with calls. Provided routine escorts IGA, Shubert’s and Lee Food Mart. Assisted Sheriff’s 

Office with funeral escorts in town.  

 

JPD will hold a Neighborhood Watch Meeting May 16 at 6:00. August 2, 2016 is National Night Out, this 

will be Police Community Relationship Builder. Plans are being made with other agencies to hold this event. 

Chief Sivert will notify the Mayor and Council as more information becomes available.  

 

Town Superintendent Report, Jimmy Cluesman 

Mr. Cluesman reports 8 warnings, 8 disconnects, 7 reconnects and isewer back up repaired. The starter on the 

white Ford F-150 had to be replaced and the clutch on the dump truck is still not working correctly, it is to be 

repaired this week.  

 

Water Plant Supervisor Report, Brian Bush 

Mr. Bush reports 9.5 million gallons water produced, 5.4 million sold, 2.8 million gallons sold to Woodway 

Water Authority with a 43% total loss of water and a average pump time of 17 hours. The Annual Water 

Report will be published in the Powell Valley News Weekender in June. 

 

Fire Department Report, Michael Watson 

2 car wrecks 

1 trailer fire 

No forest fires 

 

The new truck has arrived and is waiting for the bed to be installed. 

 

Unfinished Business: 

None 

 

New Business: 

Set Public Hearing for 2016-2017 Budget 

Public Hearing is set for Tuesday, May 17, 2016 at 6:00p.m. in the American Legion Building. 

 

Recommendations of the Mayor: 

IDA has requested $5,000 to help Riggs Oil Company with installing sewer at the old Appco station west of 

town. After some discussion the Council decided not to provide any assistance. 

 

The Dollar General Lawn needs to be cut, the town does have an ordinance stating this but does not specify 

height. Tony Collier made the motion to the fine to $50 per day for every day not cut; seconded by Wayne 

Maness but was withdrawn further review of the ordinance by the committee. 

 

Recommendations of the Council & Motions: 

None 

 

Wayne Maness made the motion to adjourn to Monday, June 6,, 2016 at 7:00p.m. in the Jonesville Town 

Hall, seconded by Jerry Harris. All in favor, motion carries. 

 

 

___________________________   ________________________________ 

Jim Ewing, Mayor     Amy Willis, Treasurer/Clerk 


